
 

 

 

 

 

February 2, 2022 
 
Attn:   Collision Repair Program Participants  
 
RE:      Feather, Prime and Block Steps  
  
It appears that some repair facilities are not seeing the new feather, prime and block rate 
(User Defined 1) on some in-progress estimates. Should this occur, please follow the steps 
below to force a profile update on the estimate in question. 
 
Please note that this is not required for any net new estimates started on or after February 
1st, 2022 as they will have the correct profile already in place. These steps are only required 
if an in-progress estimate did not received the profile change.   
 
Also note, as previously communicated, this only applied to Mitchell Cloud Estimates.  
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If the estimate already has the FEATHER, PRIME & BLOCK template line added to the 
estimate and you needed to do the steps above, you may have to update the FEATHER, 
PRIME & BLOCK template line to the User Defined 1 labour type.   
 
To do this, please follow the steps below: 
 

 
 
 
Thank you  
 
 
Cory Marion 
Business Process Advisor 
 
 


